BOSTON FREE LIBRARY

BOX 200

BOSTON, NEW YORK  14025
Minutes of the Board of Trustees






September 6, 2016
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.

ATTENDANCE: Present:  Suzanne Borowicz, Bob Klier, Linda Coniglio, Matt Boyle
Staff:  Lydia Herren

A motion was made to accept the minutes from the special meeting. It was seconded and carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT
1. The treasurer gave a detailed report of the income and expenditures. See attached report.
2. A motion was made to accept the Treasurer’s Report. It was seconded and carried.
LIBRARIAN’S REPORT

1. See attached Librarian’s report.
2. Motion was made to approve repair of the basement wall.  It was seconded and carried.

3. Motion was made on the entryway lighting.  It was seconded and carried.

4. Motion was made to approve the Assurance Public Library Construction Grant.  It was seconded and carried.
5. Motion was made to approve the Certificate of Resolution.  It was seconded and carried.

6. It was discussed that instead of the Individual Artist Grant, the library would apply as a community grant.

7. Motion to authorize Lydia Herren to buy paint for the wall after the repairs are completed.  It was seconded and carried.

8. Motion to close the CD maturing next and transfer those funds to a new savings account.  Motion was seconded and carried.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT
1. Susan Kellner has resigned as Secretary.  We need to find a new secretary for the Board of Trustees.
Dates for Board Meetings in 2016:


December 6 – 6 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT:  

Motion to adjourn.  Seconded and carried.
Respectfully submitted,  Matt Boyle
Librarian’s Report – September 6, 2016
1. Contract Account Balance: $2,403.36
2. Summer Statistics

We had a very busy summer with:
a. 32 Summer Programs for a variety of ages
b. 590 People attending programs at the Boston Library 
3. Upcoming Fall Programming

a. Story Time for 3-5 year olds will be held every Tuesday at 6:15 PM from September 13th through December 20th.  We are trying an evening story time to allow parents who work to bring their children.
b. Maker Fridays – One Friday a month designated as Maker Day for ages 7 and up from 4:00 PM – 5:00 PM.  We will use the Osmo, iPads, and supplies donated by Google Maker Camp to set up a creative space.
c. October Programs: 

i. October 8th at 11:00 AM – Desert Dish Gardens – Buffalo Botanical Gardens – K-6th grade 

ii. October 11th at 5:00 PM – Book A Technology Trainer - Central
iii. October 23rd at 2:00 PM– Gala Fundraiser
iv. October 24th  – October 29th  –Book Sale 

d. November Programs:

i. November 17th at 6:00 PM – Amazing Animals – Wild Spirit

ii. November 29th at 5:00 PM – Book a Technology Trainer - Central

e. December Programs:

i. December 3rd at 10:30 AM- 12:00PM – Card and Book Christmas Tree Making Program – All Ages 

f. We will be adding Graham Cracker Houses, two more Central run programs, 1 local author talk, and 1 craft program this fall.  
4. Gallivan Grant – Bullet Aid

a. We have received $2,500 from Senator Patrick Gallivan’s office for use towards computer equipment, technology, a computer training program or security for library patrons.  

b. Ideas for using this money include new desks for computers upstairs and downstairs, adding a security camera on the parking lot, potentially a more secure book drop.

c. AEDs

i. We received a flyer about placing AEDs in the library.  Grand Island has an AED, but it seems to be the only library in Erie County with one.  We do not need to install one, but if we decide to, we would need to have a policy and procedure in place and should contact our insurance company.  

d. Senator Gallivan is scheduled to visit the library on September 13th at 1:00 PM.

5. Springville Chamber of Commerce

a. We received a membership form.  I contacted the Director about what benefit it might be to the library, but received no response.  

6. NYS Construction Grant

a. I have submitted, pending approval, an application for the NYS Library Construction Grant to address the basement walls, slippery tile in the entry way, entrance door, and outdoor lighting.  The association needs to approve the 50% matching part of the funding in the amount of $3,106.  It is possible that some of the lighting updates would be covered by a NYSEG rebate, but NYSEG has not yet responded to my inquiries.  

b. We will not know if funding from the state is going to come through until April 2017.  The funds would be retroactive if we decide to complete any of the work prior to that time.  I would recommend repairing the basement walls, cracked basement window and cracked joint in the ramp as well as replacing the 2 light fixtures near the entrance to allow more light.  The library would need to purchase a light fixture to replace the current coach light, as that was not a part of the grant coverage.  

7. Artist Grant through DEC 

a. For murals for the children’s room, we could apply for a community arts grant through the Arts Services Initiative of Western New York.

b. Diane Sypniewski went to a grant workshop with me to discuss the possibility of applying.  She would be requesting $1200 for the murals for the children’s room that we have discussed.  The grant would cover 50% of the cost.  If we are not given the grant, we could discuss scaling back the amount of painting.

c. The basement walls would need to be repaired and repainted prior to the artwork.  We would need to purchase Dry Lock paint for the room.  

